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1. Incidents:  For November, there were 4 total toned out calls that were documented.  CPFD 
volunteers continued to support numerous other calls in Manitou Springs this last month to help 
maintain our proficiency as a FireRescueEMS organization. 

2.  Grant Update:  We submitted one grant to FEMA AFG for 4000 feet of supply line fire hose 
and 5 new nozzles.  In December we will submit one more grant request for a new Type 6 brush
truck.  

3. Joint Training w/ Manitou Springs Fire Department:  The CPFD and Manitou Springs FD 
conducting joint training associated with pumper operations, relay pumping between both 
department apparatus based on our SOPS, fire hydrant ops, and attack line deployment.  In 
addition, we introduced new SOP associated with HAZMAT incident involving a propane tank 
fire and suppression techniques.
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4. New “90-90-30 Initiative” Planned:  There a new statewide initiative getting traction that we 
are trying to fight out more details regarding wildfire response.  It is called the “90 90 30” or 
"Broken Arrow".  This initiative is focused on getting 90 firefighters and 30 apparatus to any 
Wildland incident in the front range in 90 minutes.  It is the intent of the CPFD to participate in 
the initiative as we may benefit from its implementation.  In addition, it provides us opportunity to
support real world incidents as part of this state initiative as we have already done under USFS 
red card deployments but possibly without the red card requirement.  More to come.


